

## CANADIAN LEGATION TOKYO

April 10th, 1931

My dear General,

You will forgive me sending you this note in type instead of in my own hand, as I wish this morning for you to be one of the very first to whom I write.

Let me express my very deep appreciation for the visit with which you and Lady Currie honoured the Canadian Legation and also express my own and Mrs. Marler's personal appreciation for the honour you and Lady Currie did us.

In addition may I say how very greatly I appreciate the confidence you gave me in the conversations I had the opportunity of having with you. It is true there were many other matters on which I wished to seek your advice, but I hesitated owing to the many engagements you had in Tokyo to discuss other matters with you. I hope you will permit me to take the opportunity when I return to Canada on leave of absence this summer to discuss and receive your advice on questions which I think are of some importance to us in this Far Eastern land.

I omitted to mention to you on the steamer yesterday afternoon that arrangements had been made for you and Lady Currie to be presented to Their Majesties of Siam. That could have been arranged yesterday afternoon but I informed His Ex-

- cellency -

General Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G.,K.C.B.,LL.D., Principal,

McGill University,
Montreal, Que.,
Canada.